
  

 

                        

 

 

  

Reception Open Evening - tomorrow 
Please remember to come along to our informal Open 
Evening tomorrow, Tuesday 2nd February, between 4 and 
сǇƳΦ tŀǊŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ ŎŀǊŜǊǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ǿƻǊƪ 
(including literacy and maths books) from the Spring term, 
and discuss any questions you may have with our teaching 
staff.  We strongly encourage you to come along with your 
child so they can show you some of the wonderful things they 
have done so far and explain what they have been learning!  
We will be holding our termly formal PŀǊŜƴǘǎΩ Evening on 
Monday 14th March, when all parents and carers will be given 
an individual appointment and more detailed feedback on 
ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ŀŎƘƛŜǾŜƳŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ ƴŜȄǘ ǎǘŜǇǎΦ 

Newsletter 

Monday 1st 
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Web: www.halleyhouseschool.org.uk         Tel: 020 7504 0548  

Dear Parents, Carers and Friends of Halley House School, 
We seem to be approaching the end of the first half of the 
Spring term (and our first Ψhalfway pointΩ) at lightning speed 
ς we have enjoyed a fabulous 4 weeks back at school since 
the Christmas holidays, including a beautifully sunny 
excursion to Hackney Downs last Thursday as part of our 
Forest School approach. Visitors to the school regularly 
comment on how settled the children are, how cohesive they 
are as a year group and how well behaved they are both on 
and off-site; we talked about pride in assembly today and it 
goes without saying that we are incredibly proud of all their 
endeavours to date! And we still have so much to fit in before 
the half term break! I am looking forward to seeing as many 
of you as possible at our upcoming parent/community 
events, including at tomorrowΩs Reception open evening, 

Claire Syms  

Attendance & Punctuality 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Asteroid Class 
 

Attendance: 98.2% 
Punctuality: 100.0% 

 

Comet Class 
 

Attendance: 77.9 % 
Punctuality: 98.6% 

 

SUPER STARS!  
 
Our Super Stars of The Week are: 
 
 

Asteroid Class: 

Eleigh 
Sumayyah 

 
Comet Class: 

Eleanor 
Darcy 

 

Well done for working so hard and 
being such good role models!  

 

Monday Mission! 

¢Ƙƛǎ ǿŜŜƪΩǎ Ƴƛǎǎƛƻƴ involves finding and creating more patterns ς 

ŘƻƴΩǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘ ǘƻ ŜƳŀƛƭ ƛƴ ȅƻǳǊ ǇƘƻǘƻǎ ŀƴŘ ǾƛŘŜƻǎΗ 
 

1. We can use almost anything to make a pattern (colours, shapes, 

ƴǳƳōŜǊǎύΧ ²Ƙŀǘ ǎƻǊǘǎ ƻŦ ǘƘƛƴƎǎ Ŏŀƴ ǿŜ ƳŀƪŜ ǇŀǘǘŜǊƴǎ ǿƛǘƘΚ 

2. What is a repeating pattern? Can you find a pattern 

 ǘƘŀǘ ŘƻŜǎƴΩǘ ŎƘŀƴƎŜΚ 

3. Can you draw some of your favourite patterns?  

(E.g. zig zags, spots, stripes) 

4. What sorts of patterns can you see on animals?  

Look for photos on the computer or in books with 

your family at home! 

Diary Dates 
Tuesday 2nd February  

¶ Reception Open Evening, 4.00-6.00pm 
 

Friday 5th February 

¶ NSPCC Number Day. Make a donation to 
come dressed as a number and enjoy Number 
Fun all day! 
 

Monday 8th February 

¶ Parent e-safety Workshops, 9.00-10.00am 
and 5.00-6.00pm 
 

Tuesday 9th February 

¶ Safer Internet Day 
 

Thursday 11th February 

¶ Forest School @ Hackney Downs 

¶ Tea on the Terrace, 4.00-6.00pm. Join us for 
tea and a tour of our completed school! 

 

Friday 12th February 

¶ Bad Hair Day for GOSH 

¶ Last day of Spring 1 
 

Monday 22nd February 

¶ First day back of Spring 2 
 

Saturday 27th February 

¶ Playground Working Party, 11am-2pm 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Number Day ς this Friday! 
Remember that this Friday is NSPCC Number Day. There 
will be lots of exciting number based activities planned for 
the day and all donations will go to supporting the NSPCC. 
LŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜƴΩǘ ŀƭǊŜŀŘȅΣ ǎǘŀǊǘ ƎŜǘǘƛƴƎ ŎǊŜŀǘƛǾŜ ǿƛǘƘ ȅƻǳǊ 
number-themed costumes! WeΩŘ ƭƻǾŜ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ȅƻǳ ƻǿƴ 
creative offerings but there are also some great ideas on 
this website to get you thinking: 
http://www.theschoolrun.com/no -sew-mathematical-
costumes-for-maths-week   
 
A few of the ideas: 
aŀƪŜ ŀ ΨǎŀƴŘǿƛŎƘ ōƻŀǊŘΩ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ ǘƻ ǿŜŀǊ ōȅ ƎŜǘǘƛƴƎ 
two large pieces of card (the thicker, the better) and 
fastening them together with ribbon or elastic by piercing 
holes at the top and threading through. Paint the card 
white all over and then cut out red or black paper to make 
a number playing card. 
 
LŦ ȅƻǳΩǊŜ ŀ Řŀō ƘŀƴŘ ǿƛǘƘ ŦŀŎŜ Ǉŀƛƴǘ ȅƻǳ ŎƻǳƭŘ Ǉŀƛƴǘ ƻƴ ŀƴ 
analogue clock onto their face. They might like to go 
specifically as Big Ben, in which case have them dressed in 
beige or grey for the stone. 
 
There are a few options if you decide on a money theme. 
¸ƻǳ ŎƻǳƭŘ Ǝƻ ŦƻǊ ŀ ΨǎŀƴŘǿƛŎƘ ōƻŀǊŘΩ ŘŜǎƛƎƴ ŀƴŘ ƳŀƪŜ ōƻǘƘ 
sides look like money notes. Alternatively you could have 
them dressed in all black and stick Monopoly money, or 
print-outs of different-sized coin images, all over. 
 
Comments & Suggestions 
We always like hearing ideas and 
thoughts from our parent/carers and 
wider community. As our founding 
group of families, we want you to be 
closely involved in the direction and 
development of the school as we 
start to embed ourselves in the 
community. As well as passing on comments and 
suggestions face-to-face to members of staff, over the 
phone, by email, or in FOHH meeting sessions, we will 
shortly be providing TWO Comments & Suggestions 
boxes! One is already located on the front desk of the main 
office, and the second will be located next to our outdoor 
noticeboard ς so wherever you are when you have your 
next brilliant idea, you can jot it down and tell us about it! 
 
Admissions September 2016 
It is still possible to make a late application for children 
starting Reception in September 2016 if you, or someone 
you know, has not done so already. Applications can be 
made through the E-Admissions Website:  
www.eadmissions.org.uk.  If you experience any 
difficulties when trying to apply, please contact the 
Admissions Team at Hackney Learning Trust by email: 
reception.class@learningtrust.co.uk or by telephone: 020 
8820 7245 /  020 8820 7401.   
 

Playground Working Party 
Thank you for all the expressions of interest so far in 
helping us improve our ground floor playground on 
Saturday 27th February. Whether you can donate 
ǊŜǎƻǳǊŎŜǎΣ ƎŜǘ ȅƻǳǊ ƘŀƴŘǎ ŘƛǊǘȅ όΧƭƛǘŜǊŀƭƭȅύ ǿƛǘƘ ǎƻƳŜ 
planting or construction/DIY, provide an on-going supply 
of tea or coffee or just offer some moral support from 
the sidelines ς we really want to see you there!  We 
woǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ƛǎǎǳŜ ŀ ΨǿƛǎƘ-ƭƛǎǘΩ ǘƻ ƎƛǾŜ ŀƴ ƛŘŜŀ ƻŦ ǿƘŀǘ ǿŜ 
are hoping to achieve; in the meantime, please see if you 
are able to resource and donate any of the following in 
the coming weeks: 

¶ .ǊƛƎƘǘƭȅ ŎƻƭƻǳǊŜŘ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ 

wellies (not the ones children 

are currently using for Forest 

School!)  

¶ External paint suitable 

for use on rubber, wood or 

brick (preferably bright or 

school-linked colours) 

¶ Old tyres for flower 

beds/pots/planters 

¶ Any remnants of wood/timber that we can reuse 

¶ Lavender, mint or fragrant/aromatic herb plants 

¶ Packets of seeds for 
flowering plants and easy-
grow vegetables  

 
 
We would also like to put up some screening on our 
perimeter fence on the Shacklewell Lane side ς please 
email the office or speak to Miss Syms if you or a group 
wish to help out with this aspect. Please drop off items 
to the main office so we can safely store them ahead of 
the working party.  There is a sign-up sheet in the office 
to confirm your commitment! Children will be 
contributing with their design ideas, helping to plant 
some of the seeds and plants, and being responsible for 
tending and maintaining the ΨlivingΩ areas of our 
playground. Please do let us know if you have any ideas 
for this space, too.  
 
Reach for theΧ 
Χsun (not stars - this time)! Halley 
House School children will shortly 
be receiving some sunflower seeds, 
which they will sow (in March), tendΧ and measure! The 
resulting plants and blooms should add a further layer of 
vibrancy to our re-vamped playground by the time they 
are flowering. We have been sent the free seeds as part 
of The Big Sunflower Project from The Information Point, 
a charity dedicated to providing information and support 
for children and adults suffering from the Centronuclear 
Myopathies, and to raise awareness of the illnesses. You 
can read more about their work using the following link: 
http://centronuclear.org.uk/  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

http://www.theschoolrun.com/no-sew-mathematical-costumes-for-maths-week
http://www.theschoolrun.com/no-sew-mathematical-costumes-for-maths-week
http://www.eadmissions.org.uk/
mailto:reception.class@learningtrust.co.uk
http://centronuclear.org.uk/


 
{ŀƛƴǎōǳǊȅΩǎ !ŎǘƛǾŜ YƛŘǎ 
We are collectiƴƎ {ŀƛƴǎōǳǊȅΩǎ 
Ψ!ŎǘƛǾŜ YƛŘǎΩ ǾƻǳŎƘŜǊǎΣ ŀƴŘ ǿƻǳƭŘ 
hugely appreciate if you can hand 
over any you have to the front 
office!  

 
E-Safety Reminder ς next Monday 

5ƻƴΩǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘ ƻǳǊ Ŝ-safety workshops 
next week. The sessions are the same, 
so you only need to attend one (at 
9.00am or 5.00pm). We strongly 
encourage ALL parents and carers to 

attend at some point next week, and we are sure it will 
provide some valuable information and tips on how to 
keep your children safe online. 
 
Extended School Parent Questionnaire 

Please see the link in the main email 
to access the e-version of the parent 
questionnaire for Extended School 
provision. Hard copies are available 
from the office. Children will also be 
completing their own version of the 
questionnaire before half term. The 
deadline for submission of responses 
is Friday 12th February 2016 at 6pm. 

 
 Extended School - Tennis and After Care 

 
 

 
 

 

 
Maths homework 
Children have been given 
ŀ ǇŀŎƪ ƻŦ Ψ.ƛƎ 
aŀǘƘǎΧ.Ŝŀǘ ¢ƘŀǘΗΩ 
questions. It would be 
great if the children could complete one sheet of 
questions each week. The aim of the ΨBig MathsΧ Beat 
ThatΗΩ questions is to allow children to practise addition 
questions for number bonds to ten. They are number 
facts that we want the children to know with total recall 
by the end of the year. Total recall is when a child knows 
a number bond with no thinking time. Initially the 
children should use real objects to help them count the 
two amounts and then count them all to find the total. 
Only once the children are really confident with this 
should the element of time be introduced (by the end of 
the year children should take no longer than 20 seconds 
to answer one page of questions).. Then each week the 
children try to beat the time they take to complete one 
page of questions. Once children have completed all ten 
sheets they can start from paper 1 again.  

 
 
Forest School 
During last weekΩǎ ŦƻǊŜǎǘ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǎŜǎǎƛƻƴΣ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ 
completed some magnificent observational drawings, 
looking at both the natural and built environment. They 
continued to explore pattern in Hackney Downs, 
including creating musical patterns and discovering 
some natural and man-made patterns. Children will 
return to a similar spot in the park later in the year to 
make some comparisons about what has changed.  
 
ChildrenΩǎ 5ƛǎŀōƛƭƛǘȅ CƻǊǳƳ 
Please see the attached flyer for details of sessions run 
by the ChildrenΩǎ 5ƛǎŀōƛƭƛǘȅ CƻǊǳƳ, Hackney, on Tuesday 
9th February and Tuesday 23rd February. Both sessions 
are from 12.30-2.30pm and at the Huddleston Centre 
on Powell Road. 
 
Extended School Payment Reminder ς Spring 2 
All payments for Spring 2 should now have been made ς 
and thank you to all parents who have done so. Please 
ensure you complete your payment for next half term by 
the end of this week (Friday 5th February), if you have not 
already done so. We are unable to guarantee places to 
children until payment has been made. Please do speak 
to Miss Tali if you have any queries. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Spotlight on maths ²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ǾŜǊȅ ǇǊƻǳŘ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ 
achievements in many areas ς this week, 
have a look at some of the activities they 

have been doing in maths! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Forest School 

This week: Observational 
Drawings and Balancing!  


